
22 February 2021 

Request for Official Information responded to under the Local Government and Official 
Information and Meetings Act 1987 (LGOIMA) – reference: 8016059 (OIR: 2021-185) 

I refer to your information request we received on 18 February 2021 which was transferred to 
us from Greater Wellington Regional Council, for the following related to Kāpiti Coast District 
Council (Council): 

Due to recent drinking water Lead contamination in Dunedin Council zones, I would like 
information on measurement of lead levels in drinking water from the WRC areas (urban 
and rural), including: locations of sampling, concentration of lead in water samples, 
dates, extracted from previous 10 years. 

Council response regarding your request: 

Kāpiti has no historical or current issues with concerning levels of Lead in our public water 
supplies. 

The Council undertakes full analytical sampling of both raw and reticulated water annually, as 
well as additional sampling around our treatment plants. We benchmark these results against 
previous years.  

According to the Drinking Water Standards for New Zealand 2005 (revised 2018), the 
maximum acceptable value for Lead is 0.01 mg per litre. 

At the last analytical report, Lead levels were < 0.0005 g/m3 leaving the Waikanae treatment 
plant meaning that levels were so low, they were undetectable, as below. 

 2009 = < 0.0005

 2012 = < 0.0005

 2015 = < 0.0005

 2016 = < 0.0005

 2018 = < 0.0005

 2019 = < 0.0005

You can have confidence that our monitoring systems and processes are best practice and 
the treatment and operational procedures at our water treatment plants are specifically 
designed to address potential contamination risks and produce safe drinking water. 

mailto:caoimhghin11@yahoo.com


Yours sincerely 

Sean Mallon 
Group Manager Infrastructure Services 
Te Kaihautū Ratonga Pakiaka 


